Water Management Act Permit Application


for the Housatonic River Watershed

Received by the


Department of Environmental Protection


Drinking Water Program, Western Region Office

The Department of Environmental Protection will accept written comments on the Water Management Act permit application recently filed by Bousquet Ski Area for permitting water withdrawals in the Housatonic River Watershed under the Water Management Act (MGL c.21G).  The Department of Environmental Protection will accept comments until December 29, 2003.  A copy of the application is available for review every Wednesday from 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM, at DEP's Drinking Water Program, Western Region Office, 436 Dwight Street, Springfield, MA (413) 784-1100.

Bousquet Ski Area, 101 Dan Fox Drive, Pittsfield has applied for a Water Management Act permit for an increase in withdrawal from the Housatonic River watershed.  Bousquet Ski Area has a water management act registration for a portion of their withdrawal.  Bousquet Ski Area uses a well and a pond as withdrawal points.  Bousquet Ski Area is requesting withdrawal volumes of 30.0 million gallons per year (2004-2012).  The withdrawal is an historic withdrawal that began in 1956 but has not been permitted under the Water Management Act because no application has been submitted.  The withdrawal will be used for commercial snowmaking and potable water uses.  The permit would be valid through May 31, 2012.  The following table identifies the withdrawal points to be permitted and their locations:

Withdrawal Point


Latitude 

Longitude

Well #1



N42° 25’ 9.08”
W 72° 16’ 44.07”

Pond #1



N42° 25’ 12.43”
W 73° 16’ 40.40”

The Massachusetts Natural Heritage Atlas, 2000-2001 Edition, Great Barrington quadrangle indicates areas of Priority Habitats of Rare Species, but no Estimated Habitats of Rare Wildlife and Vernal Pools in the vicinity of the withdrawal points.
